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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a meeting of Highnam Parish Council held on Tuesday 10th March 2009 at 7.30pm 
in the Old School, Highnam
Present: Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, R Head, E Keene, D Nelson, M Heenan, P Hornby

In attendance: Cllr P Awford (County Councillor), Jean Rosam (Clerk) member of the public Mrs J Storey.

Questions may be put to the Council during Public Forum, from 7.30pm to 7.45pm.
Matters discussed included the Community Day and the replanting of hedges and trees along the A40.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs R Keene and J Bates.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th February 2009

The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford reported that he is to have a meeting with Richard Gray from Gloucestershire 
Highways to review roads in Highnam and other parishes, together with the drainage officer 
from the Borough Council.  Cllr E Keene expressed concern again at the poor condition of 
Two Mile Lane.  It was agreed to press for a 30mph speed limit along the lane.  Action: 
Clerk to write and copy to Cllr Awford.  Cllr Keene agreed to get support from users, both 
agricultural and at the business centre.
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported that the Borough Council is in the process of being restructured and 
that there is an interim Chief Executive Officer.
6. Clerk’s Report


Correspondence:

· Tewkesbury Borough Local Plan
· Letter from TBC re Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment.

· Independent Custody Visitor Advertisement from Police Authority.

· Detrunking order on the A40


The Chairman and the Clerk had received notice from Cllr Richard Keene that he would be 
resigning as from the April meeting.  Action: Clerk to notify TBC

The Clerk gave notice of holiday she would be taking in March.  

7.
Grounds

To consider the siting of new litter and dog waste bins.


A map showing the current location of all litter and dog bins was circulated.  It was agreed 
to install new dog bins in Little Lancarridge and along the footpath behind West 
Field/Stoney Field.  However, this might not be possible until the completion of the car park 
when financing would be clearer.


It was agreed that there was no need for additional litter bins.


To consider a request for a pavement to the bus stop at Pipers Grove.


A resident had contacted the Council and asked for a footpath from the corner of Pipers 
Grove to the bus stop, another that the footpath around the entire spine road be considered 
again – with an offer of help to fund raise.  Cllr Awford agreed to contact the County 
Council to see if there were cheaper ways of carrying out this work than the original 
estimate of £84,000; Cllr Keene felt this would be possible. 


There had been a number of acts of vandalism around the village including the fence at the 
playing field being broken.  Action: Clerk


Cllr Hanbury was keen for a village sign to be made and put at the entrance to Oakridge.  
This was agreed in principle and Cllr Keene agreed to make initial enquiries.

8.
Highways  

Cllr Head agreed to drop the level of an ornamental lake during the winter to see if it would 
ease the flooding problem along Two Mile Lane.


Council had received an e-mail from Gloucestershire Highways saying that they would not 
consider a weight restriction along the B4215.  Cllr Awford agreed to find out if data was 
available on the numbers of lorries using the road as a short cut rather than delivering to 
local businesses.  
9.
Community Centre  

Car park - a tree surgeon will be carrying out work on the horse chestnuts this month 
with an ecologist in attendance.  The Borough Council would not accept changes to the 
plans to reduce the amount of tree work needed without a new planning application.

10. 
Planning 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	TBC /response date

	09/00073/FUL
	Mr M Trigg-Hogarth
	1 Gordon Close, Highnam
	Retention of fence
	Pending consideration/

24/04/2009



It was agreed to object to this application on the grounds that the urban style fence is 
inappropriate for a rural street scene.  Council does not support the removal of hedges.

Application 09/00181/FUL 29 Williams Orchard, Highnam, proposed two storey side 
extension and single storey rear extension had been e-mailed to Council before the meeting.  
No objection.

11.
Finance

Invoices for payment:

	Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/03/2009
	J Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques

	10/03/2009
	Cleansing Service Group Ltd 
	913
	 £194.00 

	10/03/2009
	Guy Shankster - grounds
	914
	 £  60.38 

	10/03/2009
	GAPTC - training
	915
	 £  80.00 

	
	
	
	£774.63


Additional invoices:
	10/03/2009
	HCCT - rent
	916
	£266.00

	Co-Op account
	
	
	

	10/03/2009
	Highnam PCC - lamp
	100076
	£326.31


All agreed
Bank reconciliation

	RBS Account
	
	Restricted funds
	
	Operating balance

	Balance as at 28/01/2009
	£8,407.99
	Payments March
	£774.63
	

	Payments February 2009
	£255.75
	Contingency
	£5,033.00
	

	Balance as at 28/02/2009
	£8,152.24
	Total
	£5,807.63
	£2,344.61


	Co-Op accounts
	
	
	

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	

	Balance at 30/01/2009
	£4.13
	Balance as at 05/01/2009
	£25,073.45

	Payments/transfers Feb 2009
	£2,874.50
	Receipts/transfers Jan/Feb 2009
	£3,137.86

	Balance at 19/02/2009
	£2,878.63
	Balance as at 12/02/2009
	£21,935.59

	Uncleared cheque for rec grd a/c
	£2,874.92
	
	


Agreed
12.
Residual items

The draft Constitution for the Recreation Ground Project had been circulated prior to the 
meeting for information, there were no concerns – to be an agenda item and formally agreed 
next month.  
Next Meeting: Tuesday 14th April 2009 
Annual Parish Meeting Thursday 26th March 2009
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